

New Zealand Riding Clubs and Bridleways Teleconference
Wednesday 30 March 2016 7.30pm

Apologies: Denise Brown, Judy Williams and Vicky (phone issue part way through meeting)

Noeline/Christine

Attendance: Rosemary Lee-Oldfield, Christine Christian, Vicky Siddall, Noeline Jeffries, Evelyn Cooper, Bev Birkett, Heather Cooper, Glenda Schumacher.

Minutes of previous meeting read and passed as a true and accurate record
Evelyn/Bev

Matters Arising:

Noeline is no longer able to be Chief Steward at SITE. Bev is also unavailable
Rosemary was reimbursed \$100.00 more than she should have been. (**Reimbursement made**)

Glenda has not yet been in touch with John Moore. Will try tomorrow.

Banner: Andrea was contacted but she did not know where it was. Possibly with John: Glenda will check.

Results of the survey re Team ride: only four people responded, 1 for / 3 against keeping the event. Another survey is to be included in the RRU.

Evelyn is to follow up on tests for Team Test.

Constitution: Heather has completed the amendments and has forwarded to Committee for confirmation. Nat Committee members are to email her with the decision either, approve or disapprove of wording.

Heather/Noeline

Correspondence:

Taupo re Team Ride

Heather re Constitution change

Chris Donald: Request for list of South Island Clubs

Lisa Wilbraham)Wakitipu RC re 2016 membership fee

Pegasus RC re Affiliation form

Angie Galland re Change of contact for Kapiti riding club

Christine Gerbich re 2016 membership fee

Michelle Watkins re 2016 membership fee

Christine Christian re Agenda for Teleconference and RRU

HORSE re payment of entry to NITE by South Island team

Noeline re Affiliation form for Otorohanga

Andrea Parker re location of banner

Quality Presentation re double payment of account

OUT:

Quality Presentation asking for more ribbons rather than refund

Chris Donald list of SI clubs

Lisa, Angie, Christine G and Michelle explanation of fees for 2016

HORSE re refund of start up levy for NITE

Affiliation forms for Otorohanga and Pegasus RC

Rosemary/Bev

Financial Report (on Separate Sheet)

General Business:

SITE: no North Island officials available. Entries are out on host club Facebook page, but it is felt that there has been a lack of advertising of the event. NZRC Secretary has not received any information/entry forms.

Christine had a few enquiries from North Island Riders but nothing formalised, so no inter-island team will be attending.

Conference: June 11 and 12

Guest speaker Jan Mossman (org by Bev Birkett). Possibly be speaker for the Friday night. Sunday workshop may be either a session re Horse therapy/Riders Mind Christine to revisit timetable and costings/reimbursement of guests.

Nat Committee to start looking at bookings. **Christine and Bev** to follow up their tasks.

Attendance at AGM: **Christine and Rosemary** to give list of clubs to Nat Committee members who will then be required to contact clubs. Conference registration and timetable has been linked to Riders Round Up.

Who is standing for 2026/27 Committee?

Rosemary, Glenda and Christine	YES
Evelyn	NO
Bev, Noeline, Heather	MAYBE
Rest unknown.	

Website: **Vicky** was originally on line to meeting but had phone issues, A text to give an update on website sent but no response received before meeting closed.

Riders Round Up: material is always wanted for each edition. Please send to Christine

Kaimanawa Cull: NZRC Nat Committee has decided to sponsor a Kaimanawa horse from this years muster. Good PR for NZRC. **Noeline** to contact Elder Jenks. Notice to go onto Facebook encouraging other clubs/persons to sponsor

Bridleways: Jennifer went to a conference in Wellington re Recreation and Trails. Discussion on sharing trails. Was invited to speak to whole conference re horses on share trails. Now following up contacts re funding. Jennifers report is included in the latest issue of RRU.

NITE; Possible interest by Coastal to host 2017. If they do, will be held in Stratford. Glenda will be the organising contact. Will know more for NZRC Conference
Feedback from NITE 2016: Results need to be out asap in line with the ruling in the Rule book. This will enable people to check results and put in protest if so needed. Final results out within 30mins.

Nomination for Nat Committee:

Rosemary to send out nomination forms to Clubs for Nat Committee 2016/17.

Could people please confirm whether stand for re-election or not so that I can notify clubs.

Equidays: Are we having a stall 2016? **Christine** to contact Stephanie and see if she would be willing to run the stall again.

Showcross/Derby; **Rosemary** to send yet another copy of the Showcross/Derby rules to Nat Committee to finalise for inclusion in rule book and website.

There being no further business, meeting closed 8.54pm